VINEYARDS OF SARATOGA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

ADDITIONAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

FEBRUARY 24, 2011

Minutes

BOARD MEMBERS

Jim  Foley 




President

Fran Hedges



Vice- President

Laurel Smith Stoner



Secretary

Steve Gillen




Treasurer

Ruut Van Den Hoed (Absent) 

Director

John Glass (Absent)



Director

Jim Turke 




Director

OTHERS PRESENT

Jean Roth—Owner resident of The Vineyards of Saratoga

At 7:03 PM Jim Foley called the meeting to order. A quorum was verified. 

(The meeting was briefly interrupted by a realtor and her client who is planning to move into the Vineyards. No business was transacted. They left the meeting.)

Budget: The 2011-12 proposed budget was discussed, indicating no increase in membership dues. It was noted that this is the third year at $435, and the year before that was $434.  

Earthquake insurance quotes from GET Insurance Services: Three proposals were reviewed.  It was moved by Frank Hedges and seconded by Laurel Smith Stoner that we accept the bid from Mt. Hawley Insurance Company. This will increase our coverage per building from $2,500, 000 to $5 million and lower our deductible from 25% to 20%.  The total annual premium is $49,977 or approximately $13,000 more than last year. The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Jim Foley reminded us of explorations with a contractor we had made in 2010 to possibly do seismic retrofits on some of The Vineyards  buildings to prevent collapsing of garage structures. It was discovered that this would have been financially prohibitive.

Frank Hedges moved and Steve Gillen seconded the motion that we accept the budget as presented, with the understanding that the increase in cost of the earthquake insurance would be offset by eliminating  the previously  itemized retrofit expenses.  The vote was unanimous in favor.

Elections of officers: Postponed due to absence of two members.

Urgent/Time sensitive item: An owner at 19313 is delinquent in paying substantial fines for the actions of his renters. The unit is for sale. Steve Gillen moved and Jim Turke seconded that a notice of delinquent assessment be filed with Allied Trustee Services.  

At 7:40 the Board Meeting was adjourned.
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